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A mixed crowd listens as ministers pal themselves on the back. Don Wright photo 

ceremony 
attracts huge crowd 

- Don Wnghl -
BCIT held a dedication 

ceremony on campus Tues
day April 1st that attracted 
hundreds of students and 
staff, and no less than three 
cabinet ministers. 

The ceremony, com
memorating the official pass
ing of legislation merging 
the B.C. Institute of 
Technology and the Pacif ic 
Vocational Institute, lasted, 
about 40 minutes. It featured 
the unveiling of a com
memorative plaque, the rais
ing of the new BCIT flag, and 

the consumption of a 
massive quantity of cake. 

Malcolm Wickson, 
chairperson of the BCIT 
Board of Governors, talked 
about the events of the past 
year since the merger was 
announced in f^ay, 1985. He 
then thanked students and 
staff for their cooperation in 
getting the new institution 
off the ground. He also 
spoke about pursuing with 
B.C. universities the idea 
that BCIT graduates should 
get two years full credit 
towards a special associate 
degree. He noted that many 

John Taylor: victim 
of S.A. restraint 

Link stall report 
A familiar face is missing 

on campus this week. John 
Taylor was laid o i l by the 
Student Associat ion effec
tive March 26. 

John was the friendly 
fellow who dispensed 
change for the SAC 'S games 
room. He worked in the 
building tor five years, but 
S.A. restraint has left him out 
of a iob. 

John is retarded and may 
have difficultly finding 
another job. He can col lect 
unemployment insurance for 
the next 52 weeks, but after
ward, he may be forced to 

live on the Ministry of 
Human Resources Handicap
ped Pension. Taylor earned 
$4.85 an hour working full-
time for the S.A. 

John said "I'm not upset, 
but there may be more van
dalism in the games room 
when I'm gone." 

John 's start came when he 
volunteered his services to 
the Student Associat ion. His 
sister J i l l was an employee, 
and John would help her 
carry heavy boxes of paper. 
S.A. Business manager Phil 
Henderson noticed him, and 
hired him to hand out 
change. | 

U.S. institutions give BCIT! 
graduates full credit for 
studies here. 

Minister of Post Educat ion ! 
Russ Fraser said now was i 
the time for hi-tech/ union/ i 
management cooperation atj 
the new BCIT and in B.C. inj 
general. Minister of Forests] 
Jack Heinrich said the ' 
merger was something that 
had been talked about on 
campus for a " longt ime," 
and that the response to the 
merger has been without op
posit ion, on campus or in the 
legislature. 

BCIT president Roy Murray 
noted that no institution in 
this world can survive 
without excel lence, and that 
a strong partnership with 
business, and cooperation in 
all areas was necessary. 

Fraser and Wickson then 
unveiled a commemorative 
plaque, and S.A. president 
Troy Nagy raised the new 
BCIT flag. At lirst it refused 
to unfurl, but eventually the 
wind caught it, showing off 
the new BCIT logo. Bal loons 
were released and everyone 
was invited to sample cake 
provided by the Commercia l 
Baking Department. A 
special cake, a three dimen
sional version of the BCIT 
campus, was also on display. 

A lso on stage for the 
ceremony were several BCIT 
board members, labour 
leaders, mayors, MLA 
Elwood Vielch and MP Svend 
Robinson. 

Labour peace on 
campus for now 

- April Lewis -
Life wil l carry on as usual 

around the new BCIT cam
pus this summer even if the 
34,000 member B.C. Govern
ment Employees' Union 
(BCGEU) goes on strike. 

Al though the B C G E U 
recently voted 83 per cent in 
favour of strike act ion, BCIT 
North and South Campus 
won't be affected as they are 
not part of the Master 
Agreement. 

Accord ing to Shaun 
McCord , B C G E U Shop 
Steward, BCIT Computer 
Resources, BCIT North and 
South Campus are made up 
of three separate bargaining 
units which represent 
(former BCIT) support staff, 
(former PVI) support staff, 
and (former PVI) instructors. 
These bargaining units have 
been carrying on their con
tract negotiations entirely 
separate from the Master 
Bargaining Unit which took 
the strike vote. People who 
make up the Master Unit are 
"people who work directly 
for Vic tor ia" such as the At
torney General 's and 
Highways Departments. 

However, there is one per
son on campus who is a 
member of the Master Unit 
and who would be directly af
fected if the B C G E U Master 
Unit went on strike. She is 
the sole stockperson/ recep
tionist at the Division of In
dustrial Educat ion, U B C 
Faculty of Educat ion. 

Bi l l Logan, chairperson of 
this department, said the 
eight faculty members which 
make up the division are all 
members of the Faculty 
Associat ion of U B C and as 
such woii id not be directly 
affected in the event of a 
strike. He said it is up lo the 
faculty members' discret ion 
as to whether or not they 
cross a picket line. During 
the last B C G E U strike about 
two years ago, all but one of 
his staff members crossed 
the picket line in front of 
their building. 

Every campus B C G E U 
bargaining representative in
terviewed agreed they would 
honour any picket line that 
went up around campus by 
striking B C G E U members. 

Members of the three BCIT 
bargaining units are present
ly engaged in contract 
negotiations as their collec
tive agreements ran out last 
year. 

Brenda Walton, chairper
son of the Bargaining Unit 
for (former PVI) support staff 
said their contract expired 
July 31, 1985, as did the 
(former PVI) instructor's con
tract. The agreement for 
(former BCIT) support staff 
expired September 30, 1985. 
Negotiations for a new con
tract didn't get into full 
swing until January 1986, in 
order "to allow the new BCIT 
administration time to get 
their organizational structure 
in p lace" after it 's recent 
merger. Walton stated that 
the B C G E U Master Unit 
strike vote " i s not affecting 
us at the moment." 

Eric Mackay, B C G E U 
bargaining representative for 
(former BCIT) support staff 
said there have been no pro
blems to date in negotia
tions, which are in the 
preliminary stages. He says 
his members haven't even 
considered a strike vote. 

That statement was 
echoed by Terry Fletcher, ac
ting chairperson of the 
(former PVI) Instructors' 
Bargaining Unit. He said 
there has been no strike talk 
on campus. He added that 
"what goes on in the Master 

Bargaining Contract doesn't 
directly affect us at this 
point in t ime." However, he 
added that certain Master 
Bargaining language issues 
agreed upon may affect his 
members in negotiation 
"down the road." 

Dave Vipond, an official 
from the B C G E U regional of
fice who represents BCIT 
campus staff members in 
negotiations, was unavail
able for comment. 

SAM'S printshop 
subsidy examined 

- C. Smith • 
Lome Hildebrand, S.A. 

Assistant Business Manager, 
is investigating a 500 per 
cent increase in SAM 'S Print 
Shop subsidy. He will pre
sent a report to Counci l orv; 
Apr i l? . ] 

The Student Associat ion j 
budgeted a $4,000 subsidy toj 
SAM 'S in September, but cur-i 
rent projections indicate the] 
print shop will consume 
$20,000 by year end. 

Darren Suveges, manager 
of SAM 'S , said it's impossi
ble to explain the increase. 
"The figures may be wrong, 
or it could be a book keeping 
error." A recent I break-ini 
resulted in the financial 
records being stolen, making 
an audit very difficult. 

SAM 'S prints posters, 
handbil ls, t ickets and sta
tionery for students and the 
community. S.A. accountant 
Patti Kluckner said the 
operation is "not designed to 
make money, as most of the 
customers are students, but 
the subsidy has never been 
this high." 

SAM 'S has three full time 
staff members, and sales 
have increased threetold 
this year over last, according 
to Suveges. Prices have also 
increased by 10 to 15 per 
cent in the past year. 

This is the first year 
S A M S ' s has received it's 
own subsidy. In the past, it's 
grant was lumped together 
with the Link. The Link is 
currently running on budget .„ 

Student 
consulting 
discussed 
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ON CAMPUS 
April 2 
Health Fair in the S A C 
presented by Medica l Ser
vices, 11;30 to 2:30 p.m. 
Featuring free food samples 
and lots of information on 
good health, 

Apri l 2 
Shipwrecks o l the B.C. 
Coast , a lecture and sl ide 
show by David Grif f i ths, 
room 1A 129, noon to 1 p.m. 
All welcome. 

Apri l 2 
The new evening 
Toastmasters meets at 6:30 
p.m. in the S.A. Boardroom. 
Jo in BCIT Toastmasters and 
learn to communicate 
effectively. 

Ap r i l s 
Administrat ive Management 
presents a Spring Fl ing. 
Celebrate Spring in t-shirts 
and mini-skirts. 8:30 p.m. to 1 
a.m. in T A P S . Tickets $3 
advance at the S A C Info 
Booth, $4 at the door. See you 
there! 

Apri l 11 
Blood Donor Cl in ic in the 
lobby of the Racquet Court. 
10 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

LIVE/ON VIEW 

March 26-Apr i l 12 
'F i l thy R i c h " by George 
Walker, presented by tne 
North Vancouver Players. A 
private eye is dragged into a 
tale of sex, murder, comedy 

Ballet Brilisti Columbia: debut 

and mysti fying intrigue. Per
formances Wednesdays to 
Saturdays at Presentat ion 
House, 333 Chesterf ie ld, 
North Vancouver. Shows at 8 
p.m. Cal l 980-3952 or 
986-1351 for ticket 
information. 

A p r i l 2 - 5 
The Karen Jamieson Dance 
Company, a powerful 
Vancouver-based group, 
features the eclect ic and 
dynamic choreography of 
Karen Jamieson. 8 p.m. At 
the Vancouver East Cultural 
Centre. For information cal l 
254-9578. 

A p r i l 3 - 6 
The eighth annual Vancouver 
Wine Festival, teaturing near
ly 200 different wines from 
Cal i fornia, Oregon, 

Washington, B.C. and On
tario, at the Hyatt Regency 
Hotel in Vancouver. A fund-
raising activity of the Van
couver Playhouse. 

Apri l 3 
Helen Caldicott speaks at 
the U B C War Memorial Gym 
at 7:30 • "Stop Star Wars and 
Stop the Arms Race." $7 
admiss ion. 

Apri l 4 and 5 
A Vancouver 100th Birthday 
Celebrat ion at the Com
modore Bal l room, featuring a 
variety of artists and the 
Robbie King Orchestra. 
Guests include: Gai l Bowen, 
Cher, Jane Morti fee, Dave 
Neal , Niels Petersen, Noel 
Spooner, Hans Staymer and 
John Phil ip Wade. Tickets 
$6.99. Info and charge t ickets 
at 280-4444 or at V T C / C B O 
outlets. 

RED CROSS 
BLOOD DONOR 

CLINIC 

Friday April 11 
SAC Lobby 

10 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
'One day only' 

A p r i l 4 - 6 
Afr ica West presents 
"Ocheami" a music and 
dance workshop featuring 
the traditional rhythms and 
songs of Ghana. At the 
Karen Jamieson Dance 
Studio, 5552 Fraser Street, 
Vancouver. For information 
cal l 929-3587. 

Apri l 6 
The Burnaby Craft Market at 
6450 Gi lp in Street will 
feature a special display 
presented by the Miniature 
C lub of B.C. 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Apri l 6 
Col lectors" show and sale at 
the Royal Towers Hotel. 
Featuring antique and col lec
tible households goods and 
furniture, ranging from cen
turies old to hot art deco and 
1951 s col lect ib les. Looking 
for a decorating idea - give 
antiques a try. 

Apri l 7-12 
Club Soda presents a week-
long reunion of Vancouvers 
top bands from the sixt ies 
and seventies in celebration 
of Vancouvers birthday. 

Apri l 11 and 12 
Ballet Br i t ish Co lumbia per
forms at the Queen Elizabeth 
Theatre. Debut perfor
mances. 8 p.m. nightly. 
Tickets V T C / C B O 682-8455. 

Apri l 25-27 
The Burnaby Ar t is ts Guide 
presents their 16th annual 
Spring show and sale 
"Pathways and other 
Journeys." At the Burnaby 
Art Centre, 6450 Gi lp in 
Street, Burnaby. 

Apri l 26 
Give Peace A Dance' at the 

Commodore Bal l room - a 
dance marathon put together 
by Performers and Art ists for 
Nuclear Disarmament. Part 
of International Peace Week. 
Dance teams can cai l Wendy 
at 879-4315 for information. 

Write a 
poem! 

In a survey of university 
students, only one per cent 
said swimming was upper
most on their minds when 
they went to the beach in the 
summer. 

Two per cent said they 
went for the suntan. The re
maining 97 percent said they 
went mainly to look at and 
meet persons of the op
posite sex. 

Nobody mentioned going 
to the beach to write Poems. 

That s a shame becuase ly
ing in Ihe sun, blocking out 
all the other cares and pro
blems. IS an Ideal time for 
the creative juices to flow. 

The amateur poetry con
test sponsored by Fame 
Canada Enterprises con
tinues during the yummer 
and the deadline ior receiv
ing entries is October 1 st. 

The contest is open to all 
amateur ^joets. The 45 best 
entries will be publ ished in a 
book betore Chr istmas, Cash 
prizes totalling more than 
$4,300 will be awarded, in
cluding a $1,000 prize for 
best poem. There is a $10 en
trance lee tor each poem 
submitted. 

Well-known Canadian poet 
Susan Musgrave will judge 
the contest. 

Entries are to be typed on 
one side of one piece ot 
paper and mailed to Poetry 
86. 611 Superior Street. Vic
toria, B.C., V8V 1V1. The 
au thors name. address, 
phone number ano birthdate 
are to be typed in the upper 
right-hand corner. Please 
send two copies o. _ d C h 
poem, r-or lurther oeia i ls 
please can Demse Borreli at 
36.. i a i l . 

HEALTH 
FAIR 

W E D N E S D A Y , APRIL 2, 1986 
11:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. 

S A C 

PRESENTED BY M E D I C A L SERVICES 

The theme of this spring health fair is Your Health Is In 
Your Hands", with special emphasis on safety in summer 
sports. 

Drop by and get some advice and tips from the pros. Lots 
of free samples also available. 
Some of the many participants include the Conodion 
Coast Guard, Windsure Windsurfing School, Outward 
Bound Canada, Jib Set Sailing School, Red Cross Wafer 
Safety Branch, and Dive and Sea Sports Ltd. 

Win a 3-day 
Pass to Expo! 

85 
Purchase a Lotto 6/49 or 
Lotto West ticket at ttie 
S.A. Information Booth 

and you will be entered in 
a draw to win a "3 Day 

Pass to Expo'86" 
All profits go to student 

sctiolarstiips and bursaries 

Draw date: April 16, 1986 
Tickets can be purctiased up 

until 5 p.m. ttiat day 

Winner will be posted at ttie 
Infornnation bootti 

(One entry per person per day) 

THE LINK 
Publistied by ttie BCIT 
StudentAssociation , 

Don Wright, publisher 

Room 28. Buiiding4A. 3700 Willingdon Avenue 
Burnaby B.C V5G3H2TELEPHONE432-8757 

Circulation5000 ListedInCARD 

Page 2 the link, april 2. 1986 



Speakers discuss 
student consulting 

- Don Wright-
Two of Nortfi Amer ica 's 

most successtu i student 
consul t ing service founders 
spoke at BCIT during Open 
House. Robert Blumenttial 
and Willard Ell is both set up 
and currently run student 
consult ing services, Blumen
thal in Seattle and Ell is in 
Montreal. They shared their 
ideas on student consul t ing 
with a small but interested 
audience, and then were 
available for quest ions. 

Randy Vandermark, head 
of the Marketing Technology 
at BCIT, introduced the sub
ject of student consult ing at 
BCIT by noting that it has 
"always been a part of 
BCIT... different programs 
have integrated it in different 
ways, through directed 
studies and so on . " 

Vandermark said his group 
was looking at formalizing 
student consult ing so ap
propriate students could be 
involved, while at the same 
time "responding to 
business demand for more 
technology transfer." He 
said the Student Consul t ing 
Committee has studied the 
idea and the attitude towards 
it. "One thing that is clear 
from the studies is that it is 
a concept whose time has 
come." Vandermark said all 
groups, including faculty and 
business, support the 
concept-

Willard El l is, currently in 
charge of the student con
sulting service at Concord ia 
University in Montreal, said 
student consult ing had three 
roles. It is an academic 
endeavour, it provides 
research in the area of en
trepreneurship, and it pro
vides a community service. 
The community service 
aspect of the operation 
comes in through the spon
sorship of seminars and con
ferences, through studying 
and explaining changes in 
legislation and government 
budgets, and as a l iaison 
with the community. 

At Concordia, the Small 
Bus iness Development Cen
tre, as it 's cal led, employs 
five MBA students over the 
summer, one as manager. He 
said the number of students 
involved has more to do with 
space limitation than 
anything else. He added that 
word of mouth brings in 
almost 60 per cent of the 
operation's business. 

El l is said participation in 
the centre is a "tremendous 
learning experience for 
students," and a good 
medium for students wan-
ting to start a small business 
or consult ing business. From 
the institutions point ol view, 
said Ell is, the business com
munity sees how interested 
the university is in small 
businesses. He said that 
cl ients seemed to be 
satisf ied, based on a follow-
up questionnaire the centre 
sends out. He added that 
students involved in the cen
tre must be aware of their 
l imitations, what they can 
do, and what they should 
refer elsewhere. 

The centre at Concord ia is 
monitored by an advisory 
board made up of faculty and 
off-campus people. Ell is said 
the board at Concord ia is 
lucky because so many 
faculty members at that 
university are interested in 
small business. 

Last summer, the Concor
dia centre served 31 cl ients, 
the majority of them with 
sales under $3 mil l ion. The 
centre provided a variety of 
services, with market 
research and business plan 
guidance making up much of 
the work. According to Ell is, 
the centre charges $85 per 
day, with the average job 
lasting about five days. 

Robert Blumenthal, an 
associate professor at Seat
tle Pacif ic University, works 
for the Seattle Consul t ing 
Group. It is a privately incor-
ported company that 
employs faculty and 
students to do consult ing 

Thieves thrash 
Kwantlen building 
The Richmond campus of 

Kwantlen Col lege was 
recently hit by vandals who 
broke into vending machines 
and scattered school sup
plies, clothing, food and 
store displays throughout 
one building. 

The break-in. likely com
mitted by two or three 
burglars, according to the 
Kwantlen Comment", occur

red on the night ol March 9, 
and is thought to have lasted 
about 45 minutes. 

The thieves took a small 
amount of cash, a video 
machine, and some pop and 
candy, but did a lot of 

damage to doors, vending 
machines and video 
machines. 

Col lege administrators 
suspect that " k i d s " were 
responsible for the break- in, 
considering the type of 
goods taken. 

BCIT Student Associat ion 
operations have been the 
brunt of increased vandalism 
and theft over the past 
several months. The most re
cent incident was a break- in 
at S A M S print shop, when a 
small amount of cash and 
goods were taken, and goods 
pulled off the shelves and 
strewn on the lloor. 

Dr. Peter Jones 
breaks leg 

Link stall Report 
When the good doctor was 

asked about his broken leg 
at yesterdays luncheon. Dr. 
Jones replied that it was due 
to skydiving. 

Edwin Loo, Engineering 
Chairperson for the Student 
Associat ion, said this situa
tion brings up the question 
"Are our leaders 

irresponsible?" 
Edwin said he felt 

members of the administra
tion shouldn"t be involved in 
activities like ""romping 
through the fields. I ts 
sickening to think that our 
supposedly responsible 
leaders are acting like a 
bunch of engineering 
students, ' said Loo. i 

work. The company sponsors 
workshops and seminars us
ing unversity faculty, and 
does consult ing work using 
faculty and students, but 
was set up separate from the 
university to overcome 
liability problems. When 
students do the work, says 
Blumenthal, S C G gets a 
waiver from the client waiv
ing the university from liabili
ty. "We've never had any pro-
belms with it," says Blumen
thal. "Some cl ients like the 
work, some don't. You win 
some, you lose some." 

He said that the com
panies seeking help from 
S C G don't want fancy 
reports, though. "They want 
to see results." He says the 
S C G approach is to offer en
treprenuers options and 
scenarios, leaving the choice 
up to the entrepreneur. 

But, he says, the con
sultants not only have to get 
results, they have to "keep 
them coming." 

Blumenthal says S C G is 
not in competi t ion with com
mercial consult ing firms, 
who he said attend S C G 
seminars themselves. 

"'Where we do have good 
competitors, it pays to give 
them business, because 
they'll give it back," says 
Blumenthal. 

Fol lowing the speeches, 
both speakers answered 
quest ions from the audience, 
and then met informally with 
interested students and 
faculty. 

The Student Assoc ia t ion is 
currently working on 
establ ishing a Student Con
sulting Service at BCIT, to be 
operated by a manager bas
ed in the Student Activity 
Centre. 

COPY CENTRES 
NOW OPEN! [^BURNABY [ 

4524 Kingsway 
At Willingdon 
438-1044 

NORTH BURNABY 
4321 Hastings 
At Willingdon 
298-1188 

Going Into Business Sale! 
ALL COPIES 

6c eacti with BCIT I.D. 
* No Minimum NoL imi t 
* 8V2 X 11 white bond 
Special expires March 31, 1986 

• R E P O R T S 
• B O O K S 
. L E T T E R H E A D S 
. F O R M S 
• BUSINESS C A R D S 
• E N V E L O P E S 
• B R O C H U R E S 
• F L Y E R S 

PRINTING ; 

PROFESSIONAL 

RIVER RAFTING 
GUIDE SCHOOL 

River Rafting is one of the fastest growing i 
indiistiies in Ibunsm. ' 
Being a guide by profession is fun and 
exciting. 
In just a few short weeks you can earn 
money working full or part-time in this 
thrilling and adventurous field. 

SAFARI RIVER EXPEDITIONS UTD. 

7 3 8 S 9 1 7 
Advertise in 

TfieLin/<! . 

amous ''11 to 12 

Pi 

BREEZEWAY-

BLDG.2N 
WEST
WARD 

BIG BREAKFAST 
Available all day: 

$3.50 
• 2 eggs 
• 3 sl ices ham 
• 2 sausages 
• 2 sl ices toast 
• hash browns 
• jam 

Beef treats: 
Hot Beef Pie 
Corned Beef/Cabbage 
Western Omelet 
Chili 
Beef stew 
Beef on a Bun 

Breakfast 7 a.m. to 10 a.m. 
Lunch 11 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 
Dinner 4 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 
B R E E Z E W A Y - B L D G . 2N 
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Leaflet j 
alternative \ 

to fiype j 
Editor, The Link, 

During Open House a, 
classnnate and I handed out j 
a leaflet telling prospect ive! 
students things that we wish I 
sonneone had told us, about j 
problems at BCIT. Th i s ! 
leaflet was falsely 
represented in a letter to last 
week's Link. In fact we did 
not compare BCIT with other 
institutions, indeed we have! 
no experience on which to j 
base such a compar ison. Nor ; 
did we urge students not to^ 
come here. Rather we urged 1 
them to make an informed 
choice, and to use their 
market power to motivate im
provements before they l o s e ! 
that power by commit t ing j 
themselves. i 

Our crit ic charged that the : 
leaflet "advert ised in-i 
competence" to potent ia l : 
employers. We perceive thej 
main function of O p e n ! 
House to be advertising ̂  
BCIT to prospective > 
students, who turned out in j 
far higher numbers than pro--
spective employers. Should j 
we give them a d ishones t ! 
hype, and not warn them; 
about our own experience, i 
just to bluff the odd com-< 
pany owner who might , 
wander in? We're more ' 
responsible than that! I 

People we respect have! 
commented that ourj 
cr i t ic isms are correct bu t ' 
Open House is the wrong i 
place to raise them. Wel l , i 
we've complained " th rough ' 
proper channe ls" for two; 
years and no long term im-i 
provements have come of it. i 
BCIT's effective policy is t o . 
respond with the smal les t ! 
act ion that will mollify the in- i 
dividual who complains, and 
then let everything revert to 
"norma l " next year. If all you 
achieve is a dispensat ion in \ 
your particular case, yoU; 
might as well just c l imb the 
hurdles with the rest of the 
crowd. The system insulates 
itself against meaningfu l ! 
change. i 

We've shown admirable: 
restraint in not taking this off ' 
campus...yet (Damage C o n - : 
trol... Report!). We'd like toj 
see a mechanism by which 
ordinary students, and not! 
just the usually sycophant ic 
student counci ls , can hold 
their instructors to 
reasonable, written stan-i 
dards. If instructors all did] 
their work as carefully as we ' 
have done ours there would, 
be no problem! ' 

Bil l fvletcalfe! 

A copy of tfie original; 
tjandbill is available lor view-j 
ing In the Link oflice. 

\ 
Students 

upset with \ 
Open House 

This letter was sent lo \ 
Troy Nagy, S.A president, i 
Vfith copies to Open House ; 
organizers and The Link. ! 

We, the students of the 
technologies listed below, 
would like to express outj 
dissat isfact ion with the' 
handling ot the the 1986! 
Open House by your commit
tee. We feel that you have 
done both us, and this In-
stituion, a grave disservice it» 
your handling of the entire 
operation, f^any mis
understandings occurred 
which could have beeri 
avoided through better 
Parje 4 i 

management on your part. 
Several points of confl ict 

arose due to the Open House 
Commit tee 's interpretation 
of the "The Po l icy" , a docu
ment which was never 
distr ibuted to the student 
body. Therefore, we feel that 
It would be to the benefit of 
all concerned if the fol lowing 
recommendat ions were 
implemented; 

1. The Open House Com
mittee should be organized 
solely to coordinate the 
public relations and advertis
ing with the BCIT Ad
ministration, conduct guided 
tours through the Institute 
and perform other "schoo l 
or iented" tasks. As part of 
this, they should ensure the 
publication of the details of 
Open House - particularly the 
opening and closing t imes, 
and the dates - in the local 
media. 

2. Al l Technologies should 
be al lowed to organize their 
own displays, public rela
tions and publicity. 

3. Any pol ic ies and pro
cedures which are deemed 
to be necessary for the 
orderly conduct of Open 
House must be in writing, 
and must be distr ibuted to 
all Tech Reps no later than 
January 31st prior to Open 
House. 

4. A written Criteria of 
Evaluation for judging the 
displays must also be 
distr ibuted to the Tech Reps 
by January 31st. 

5. The posit ion of Open 
House Coordinator should 
be an elected posit ion in the 
Student Assoc ia t ion , with 
proper Job Speci f icat ions 
and a Job Descript ion. By 
starting in June, the Coor
dinator should have more 
time to properly plan this 
event. 

6. A list of the t imes for 
judging of the displays 
should be distr ibuted to the 
Tech Reps no later than two 
full weeks before the Open 
House. 

7. The Open House Co
ordinator and Student 
Assoc ia t ion representatives 
should ensure that they are 
properly attired - especial ly 
when meeting the Minister 
of Post-Secondary 
Educat ion. 

While these recommenda
tions may not provide all the 
answers, we feel that they 
would be a definite improve
ment hn the situation that 
developed this year. 

Mining Technology 
Operations Management 

Technology 
Transportation/Distr ibution 

Management Technology 

Complainers 
in the 

minority 
Editor, The Link, 

1 received a letter from the 
Mining, Op Man, Transporta
tion and Distribution Techs 
of which a copy went to The 
Link, about Open House. 
Copies also went out to the 
Open House Committee, all 
department heads, and to 
Roy Murray. 

There is an old adage that 
states "sharp comments war
rant sharp replies. " 

Firstly, this letter was ad
dressed to me, stating, and I 
quote "we feel that you have 
done both us, and this In
stitution a grave disservice 
of your handling of the entire 
operation. Many 
misunderstandings occurred 
which could have been 
avoided through better 
management on your part. ' 

In defence of my 
"mismanagement" I would 
like to set the letter writers 
straight. In no way. shape or 
torm did I have anything to 

do with the organization of 
Open House. It is unfor
tunate that the above men
tioned technologies like to 
send out such negative let
ters throughout the institute 
without finding out to whom 
the letter should be address
ed. Possib ly the writers 
should take first year 
Communicat ions over again, 
as it is important to know 
who to write to if you want 
your letter to have some 
semblance of credibil i ty. 

The letter goes on to bring 
up six construct ive points on 
how Open House can be im
proved. These points will be 
invaluable for the next Open 
House organizing 
committee. 

There was a seventh point 
that stated "Student 
Assoc ia t ion representatives 
should ensure that they are 
properly attired, especial ly 
when meeting the Minister 
of Post Secondary 
Educat ion. 

In defence of this state
ment, there were no S.A. 
representatives there, as we 
were not invited. We have 
our chance to meet Mr. 
Fraser Tuesday Apri l 1. We 
will be properly attired and 
no Op Man students are 
invited. 

It is unfortunate that there 
were some incidents that 
caused conf l ic ts between 
the organizing commit tee 
and the concerned 
technologies. However, I feel 
the Open House committee, 
especial ly Mr. Tim Bramwel l , 
did an excellent job organiz
ing this extravaganza. He 
and his commit tee are bound 
to make a few mistakes, as 
they are not professionals, 
but volunteers. 

Interestingly enough, the 
three technologies I men
tioned at the beginning of 
the letter were the only ones 
complain ing. Not bad out of 
31 technologies and about 
20 to 30 programs from the 
North Campus. 

Good work Open House 
Organizing Commit tee! 

Troy Nagy, president 
BCIT Student Assoc ia t ion 

Coordinator 
defends 

an effective Open House be 
organized with that many 
opinions and viewpoints? 

However, this attitude ox 
being a ""seperate entity"' to 
BCIT and Open House which 
Op man clearly expressed to 
myself, the planning commit
tee and to the student body 
through the open letter to 
Troy, is a fallacy and a prime 
reason why our attempts to 
communicate to their coor
dinators (because they had 
several) resulted in a disap
pointment to other people 
and myself in an otherwise 
problem- free Open House. 

I would like to suggest 
that this problem is a result 
of two or three students who 
attempted to do a great deal 
as a separate entity without 
consul t ing or informing 
others. I am also disap
pointed in having to write 
this letter, as I agreed with 
Op Man not to publ ish 
anything in the Link. I found 
out Tuesday morning that 
they wrote the letter to the 
Link. 

Tim Bramwell 
Coordinator 

Open House '86 

Reagan 
will not 
invade 

enough, when the " H o u s e ot 
Cong ress " defeated Presi
dent Reagan's aid package 
to the Contras, Daniel 
Ortega's Sandln is ta Army 
crossed the border into Hon
duras and attacked, not only 
Contra strongpoints, but 
clvil l ian targets as well. This 
action caused the Honduran 
Army to get involved and 
force the Sandinistas back 
into Nicaragua. Up until that 
point, the Honduran regular 
army was not Involved in this 
confl ict . 

The Amer icans must "rat
tle the saber"' to remind Mr. 
Ortega that he can not ex
pand his grip of power. Mr. 
Ortega did turn to the Soviet 
Union and Cuba. There are 
now more than 6000 Soviet 
and Cuban soldiers within 
Nicaragua's borders. There 
are no where near that many 

American soldiers in all o f : 
Central Amer ica. 

In no way, shape or formi 
does the American support ! 
for the "Nlcaraguan Freedom-i 
F ighters" resemble thej 
Vietnam War. In Vietnam the; 
U.S. was opposing the Sino-"; 
Soviet backed gueril las of! 
North Vietnam. The U.S. just; 
stepped into the place; 
vacated by the French. Inj 
Nicaragua there will be noi 
U.S. military intervention. 

I applaud President^ 
Reagan and his administra-^ 
tion for having the guts toj 
standup to communist ex.-'-
pansionism, whether it be ' 
Nlcaraguan, Sino or Soviet. : 

Troy Nagyi 
Member for Canada! 

Liberty and Democracy Inter-j 
nationaM 

Open House 
Editor. The Link, 

There have been some 
concerns about the running 
of Open House '86 which 
have been inst igated, in the 
main, by certain (not all) 
students from Operat ions 
Management. 

In particular, the confl ict 
arose as a result of our 
signage and no sel l ing 
pol ic ies. These pol ic ies were 
d iscussed and sent to all of 
the tech coordinators during 
meetings subsequent to 
February 19th, 1986. It was 
up to the tech coordinators 
to disseminate all Informa
tion to their particular 
technologies. 

These pol ic ies were set 
with the phi losophy that the 
students should show a pro
fessional attitude and at
mosphere to the general 
public and guests. We did 
not want a trade show, or 
street hawkers atmosphere! 

I might point out a few of 
the inaccuracies in their let
ter to Troy Nagy, just so that 
students are not led down 
the path by one sided 
information. 

Technologies cannot in
dividually coordinate all of 
the advertising and pr, simp
ly because the institute 
assis ts us enormously, and 
pays for a good deal of it as 
well. 

There are about 6000 
students on both North and 
South Campuses. How can 

Editor, The Link, 
I am writing in response to 

the "History Repeats" 
editorial in last week"s Link. 

I would like to quote from 
a letter from Cardinal Miguel 
Obanda Y Bravo, the Bishop 
of Nicaragua to Daniel 
Oretga, self proclaimed 
president. This letter states 
the type of censorsh ip and 
oppress ion that the people 
of Nicaragua now face. 

"The B ishops of the 
Episcopal Conference of 
Nicaragua, extremely worried 
about the resolut ion of the 
Directorship of the means of 
Communicat ion of the 
Ministry of the Interior, of 
c los ing Cathol ic Radio Sta
tion of Nicaragua, property 
of the Nicaraguan 
Episcopade and off ic ia 
channel of the Cathol ic 
Church in our country, re
quest your excel lence your 
valuable arrangments to 
reconsiderate such resolu
tion, which does not only 
deprive the Episcopal Con
ference of Nicagua from the 
only means of communica
tion available, but also 
deprives the Nicaraguan peo
ple. Cathol ic in its majority, 
from the right of being in
formed about the 
Ec less ias t ica l l ife." 

A s far as an American in
vasion of Nicaragua goes, 
that IS the furthest thing on 
the Reagan administrat ions' 
minds. They do choose, 
however to support the so 
cal led " r e b e l s ' momtanly 
and militarily. Interestingly 

Write For 

The Link! 
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College turns into space station 
I t 's one small step lor a 

college. 
In the long run. it could 

mark a turning point in the 
history of Ihe way higher 
education is funded in 
British Columbia. Everyone 
seems to agree the present 
system is less than 
adequate. 

For the first time, a col
lege has agreed to hold 
hands with free enterprise by 
renting itself out as the site 
of a fair during the summer 
doldrums. Douglas Col lege, 
under Ihe leadership of 
William Day, has moved into 
a leading posit ion in the 
search lor imaginative ways 
out of the education cost/cut 
squeeze in this province. 

The solution? To lilt off in
to space. The col lege has 
already achieved a low fixed 
orbit over the New 
Westminster waterfront, 
directly above the SkyTrain 
terminal. 

As the parts of the New 
West Space Station begin to 
come together in the 
"Spaceworks" down in the 
basement of the col lege, it is 
all quite symbolic. An ex
tremely unusual combinat ion 
of forces is also coming 
together: free enterprise 
(Clapp & Associates), a union 
(lATSE), the academy 
(Douglas Col lege-suppor ted 
by UBC, SFU and Emily Carr 
Art School, by the way), and 
the federal government 
(through fi^anpower), with the 
Tories and NDP alike (Pat 
Carney and Pauline Jewett) 
backing the scheme to con
vert the college into a de fac

to "Space Stat ion" during 
July and August. 

Al though not everybody is 
aware of it, Douglas Col lege 
IS one of the "smartest" 
bui ldings in the world. That 
is, its builders had the 
foresight to wire it up with 
every state-of-the-art com
municat ions systems 
around, from fibre opt ics to 
coaxial cables. The col lege 
can beam messages to the 
wor ld-and get them back-v ia 
the Anik-2 satell ite 
instantaneously. 

Acording to Space Station 
director Al Clapp, Douglas 
Col lege not only L O O K S like 
a space station, it is wired 
very much like a real one. Al l 
the better for conduct ing 
teleconferences, global 

Get some sleep! 
-James £: Morrow, R.N. -

1. First ol Al l • Betore go
ing to bed at all make sure 
you are pleasantly tired. 

2. 'fou won't sleep if you 
are in pain, or hungry, (a 
milky drink can help milk 
actually contains L-Tryp-
tophan, which is a natural 
'Hypnotic"), or too lul l with 

a heavy meal, or i l you have 
been dozing or physically in
active during the day. 

3. Gentle excerise (like a 
short walk) will help you to 
relax and to leel genuinely 
tired • but don't overdo it • 
and do make it regular. 
(Rigorous excercise just 
belore bed can keep you 
awake. 

4. Try to establish a simple 
routine every night on going 
lo bed, habit helps you to 
sleep. Allow at least V2 hour 
of unwinding l ime alter stu
dying belore going to sleep. 

5. A warm drink, a warm 
tiath and a good book (nol 

youth peace initiatives, and 
showing off the first of the 
wares from the technological 
cornucopia that a station in 
space promises. 

With l inkups to S F U ' s i 

computer complex, the col
lege will be able to lunct ion 
as a "prototypal teleport", 
Clapp added, "meaning that 
it can be a super com
munications complex" . 

The bottom line, as we say 
in the Eighties, is that a 
percentage of the profits 
goes to Douglas Col lege. As 
well, Ottawa hires trainees to 
learn the arts of fim probuc-
tion, since the Space Station 
will rely heavily on these 
ski l ls to achieve its very 
special effects. Companies 
from B.C., Japan and the U.S. 
will get to display their latest 
wunderking technology. It 
means charit ies will get to 
do their thing. It means 
young unemployed people 
get work, students get sum
mer jobs, and the B.C. film 
industry gets to expand its 
pool of trained production 
crews, which means more 
badly-needed hard American 
currency coming into 
Canada from U.S. 
moviemakers who have had 
to turn away business in the 
past for lack of l oca l , 
expertise. I 

Apply now to Maquinna 
Residence for next 
September, 1986. 

A p p l i c a t i o n s for r e s i d e n c e a c c o m m o d a 
t ion wi l l be ava i l ab le to res iden t a n d non
res iden t s t u d e n t s p resen t l y a t t end ing 
B C I T w h o wi l l be a t t e n d i n g B C I T as ful l -
t ime s t u d e n t s in S e p t e m b e r , 1986. A p 
p l i c a t i o n s may be p i c k e d up f r om tfie 
r e s i d e n c e b u s i n e s s o f f i c e ( loca ted in 
S a l i s h H o u s e , M a q u i n n a R e s i d e n c e ) f rom 
8:30 a .m. to 4:30 p.m. ( C l o s e d 12 n o o n to 
1 p.m. da i ly unt i l Ap r i l 11,1986) . 

A l l a p p l i c a t i o n s m u s t be re tu rned to ttie 
H o u s i n g O f f i c e no later than F r i day , A p r i l 
11, 1986 to be c o n s i d e r e d tor o c c u p a n c y 
in the 1986 -1987 a c a d e m i c year. 

too exciting) can work 
wonders - but avoid drinks 
with st imulants such as 
caffeine. 

6. Try to avoid alcohol , 
especial ly early in the even
ing. You may drop off by the 
lire or in front of the t.v. and 
wake up restless half-way 
through the night. 

7. Once in bed, make sure 
you are comfortable - not too 
hot or too cold, with a firm 
(not hard) mattress. 

8. Fresn (not freezing) air, 
and as little noise as possi
ble, will a lso help. 

9. II you haven't been 
sleeping well for a long time 
(weeks) or if you feel tired 
every morning in spite of this 
advice, talk things over with 
your doctor. 

10. Above All - Don t worry 
about the amount o l sleep 
you are going to get - you 
can manage on suprisingly 
little. 

- Medical Services 

EMPLOYMENT 
ACTION CENTRE 

This is a new program established by 
the BCIT student Association 
designed to help vocational 
students obtain job interviews. 
The centre contains: 

• A resume service 
• Job listings 
• Job search and interview techniques 
• Handy information sheets and booklets 
• A job-link program 

All the information and services in the 
centre are available to all students 
and alumni of BCIT who are or 
will be seeking employment. 

The employment action centre is 
located on the North Campus, 
4th floor, JW Inglis building. 
Phone 438-1210. 

Ttiis program financed jointly by 
ttie BCIT Student Association and the Institute. 
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FFATUReS 

When the 2N building sprouted a penis Tuesday morning, bCii 
stall conducted a public castration 

1986 Graduates 
Health, Engineering, 

Management 
Employers are interviewing NOW 

for 1986 graduates. ^ 
\ 

Watch our job board for opportunities^ 
In your technology j 

1 

CANADA EMPLOYMENT CENTRE ! 
2N 204 j 

N£BbS 

Tell us what you think, 
write a letter to 

The Link! 

No tuition fees 
in the USSR 

Could you survive on $70 a 
month to cover your ac
comodat ion, food and addi
tional expenses while at 
university? For students in 
the Soviet Union, this is the 
average monthly grant while 
at university. 

"If one lives with one's 
parents, like me, for in
stance, one has no financial 
problems," says Mikhai l 
fvlikhailov, a student at 
fvloscow University. 'In this 
case, one tends to regard Ihe 
grant as pocket money. " 
Students who don't rely on 
their parents for f inancial 
support look to the govern
ment, their trade-union and 
to their own capabil i t ies for 
financial well-being. 

Education in the USSR is 
government-subsidized 
there are no tuition fees. 
Every academic year, the 
government forks oul 1,300 
roubles (about $1,800 Cana
dian) to pay for monthly 
grant payments, residence 
fees and the costs of the 
education proper for each 
student, Soviet students en
joy the free use oi all educa
tional facil i t ies - l ibraries, 
laboratories, computer 
facil i t ies. 

Students who receive 
•good' and excel lent ' grades 
are entitled to the monthly 
grant of 50 roubles (about 
$70 Cdn.). Students whose 
grades are satisfactory' may 
also receive the monthly 
grant, provided they have 
financial dif f icult ies. 

Student residence fees are 
only about 3 roubles a month 
(about $5 Cdn.) with heat and 
electricity included. 

The largest expense for 
students is food. Student 
cafeterias offer meals at 
about half the cost ot or
dinary cafeterias. "The 
students who frequent our 
cafeteria can tell you that it 
costs them only 50 to 60 
kopecks (about 80 cents 
Cdn.) for a substancia l , four-
course meal, consist ing of 
vegetable, meat and fish 
dishes and dairy products," 
explains fvlikhailov. 

transportation cos ts are 
minimal. "I go to the Univer
sity by subway and bus, " 
says fvlikhailov. "Though all 
the public transport fee are 
five kopecks (about 7 cents 
Cdn.) per one-way trip, I 
usually buy a student season 
ticket, which cuts my 
transportation expenses in 
half. " The student discount 
card also enables students 
to receive a 50 per cent dis
count on train travel and a 30 
per cent discount in air travel 
during the off-season. 

Almost all Soviet students 
are trade union members. 
With monthly membership 
fees only 10 to 30 kopecks 
(about 35 cents Cdn.), the ad
vantages of trade union 
membership are enormous. 
Members are entit led to tl ie 
free use of sports faci l i t ies, 
and free instruction in 
various sports and art c lubs 
and studios. 

Trade unions also sponsor 
student vacations. "When 
the next winter hol idays 
come around, I'll go to our 
student holiday centre, like I 
did last year," says 
Mikhailov. "There's nothing 
like going to the countryside 

for a couple of weeks and 
resting there after exams, far 
away from our parents. The 
cost IS inexpensive • just 
over 7 roubles (aboul $10 
Cdn.) for two weeks. This 
covers only 30 per cent of 
the expenses - the trade 
union pays the rest. 

Tours abroad are also of
fered through the student 
trade union, with discount 
bookings available. 

Even though the monthly 
grant and trade union 
benefits save students a lot 
of money, there are always 
additional expenses • a new 
outfit, or entertainment 
costs, many students work 
part-time to earn extra 
money. Every university has 
a job-placement centre 
which helps students find 
suitable part-time work 
related to their area of study 
and with acceptable 
schedule and pay. 'Usual ly 
such ) O b s lake no more than 
two or three hours a day, 
several times a week, " notes 
Mikhailov. "Surely, that can
not interfere with one's 
studies." 

Soviet Embassy Press 
Ollice 

Oppressed Penguins 

Imagine i country Inhabited by dogs, 
with a minori ty population of penguins, 
present because of a former col '^nlal con
n e c t i o n . D iscr iminat ion against penguins 
Is supposed to be I l l e g a l , and most canine 
teachers In the schools think of thefiv-
selves as l i b e r a l and above " s p e c l e s l s m " , 
But take a c loser look at one of the 
s c h o o l s . . . 

A l l the teachers are dogs - penguins 
Just don' t seem to apply. 

Leather c o l l a r s must be worn during 
exams. 

A l l Images of Dog (God) are c a n i n e . 

Some of the penguin p u p i l s are 
e s p e c i a l l y well l i ked - they can bark 
very w e l l , they worship Dog, and one even 
goes out with a b i t c h . They're r e a l l y 
well in tegrated. 

The school Is proud that some of Its 
former penguin pupi ls (but only the very 
br ight ones) have gone on t;o t^ke Dog 
r e l i g i o n back to the benighted bi rds In 
A n t a r c t i c a . 

The geography syl labus looks at the 
problem of the sea - overpopulation in 
p l a c e s , no proper kennels, no tinned food; 
and also how the sea Is eroding the l a n d . 

A teacher who l i k e s swimming has 
been asked to make sure there are some 
books about penguins in the l i b r a r y . 

The games and sports taught are: 
running and catching the s t i c k , catching 
a tennis ba l l In the mouth, running races, 
Jumping over fences. 

None of the teachers d i s l i k e penguins 
personal ly - some have even been to see 
the sea. A few re fer to penguins as 
"squackers" but no i n s u l t i s intended, 

(From: August 1984 New In ternat iona l is t ) 
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Recrea t i rn and Ath let ic Services 

Women's Squash 
Clinics 

Session 1: April 7th 
«dra-up eKerclio ror Itic body 
Bdsic run-down on the game; the court, buundarles, rules, 
"Knock-up" 

- Bdll sense drl l l»i the grip dnd tiic stroke 
- Forehand Drills 
- Bdckhdnd Ol Ills 
- Combination Drills - rotation 
- Revle- *nd Selr-practIse drills 

Session 2: April 14th 
i-up < cis. 

game situation ulth concent 
*es - Round Hobln until all pupil 
themselves) 

Lning pupils 

- fievie- of DAY 1 
- Ihe Lob Serve 
- Return of Serve 
• Rallying drills between pupils -

on lob serve and wall length drl 
have had torn (pupils keep score 

- Second court Is rotation of rema 
- Serve - return of serve 
- Review jnd self-practise drlUs 

Session 3: April 21st 
- Wjm-up exercises 
- Review of DAY 1 and DAY Z 
- The Boast - Forehand and Backhand 
- Boast and drive drills 
- Review and scir-practlsc drills 
- Round Robin Competition - 4 pupils pUylng, <t scoring with ; 

sheets. Remaining students will referee. 

Al l s e s s i o n s 6 :30 -8 p.m. 
You may at tend one or all s e s s i o n s . 
Cos t : O n a s e s s i o n $6, two s e s s i o n s 
tor $10, or al l ttiree for $13. 
Regis ter at ttie Recrea t ion and 
At t i le t ic o t f ice betore Apr i l '1st. 

ion 

First Jump Course 
Saturday April 5th 

C o s t is $75.00 
Ground sc t ioo l Apr i l 4tti at BCIT 

4 p.m. to 8 p.m. 
J u m p on Apr i l 5tti at 

Pitt M e a d o w s Ai r f ie ld 
Regis t ra t ion dead l ine Apr i l 1st 

Reg is ter be tween 10 a.m. and 2 p.m. 
at Rec o f t i ce in theSAC 

C a n a d a E m p l o y m e n t 

Centre R o o m 2N-204 

Open twelve months a 
year to serve Employers 
and the Students of the 

British Columbia 
Institute of Technology 

- resume writing guidelines - career job placement 
•|ob interview techniques - part-time jobs 
• tutor registry - labour market information 
-typing registry -creativejob search techniques 

O p e n 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.nn. Monday to Fnday 

Service also available to alumni up to 
two years after graduation. 

432-8333 

Flag football 
statistics 

In Flag Footbal l matcfies 
on lilarcti 26, it was tfie 
Drillers over the Sluggards 
12 to 7, Schist Kickers over 
the Cursers 24 to nothing, 
and Ham Spankers over 
Cadavers by default. 

Standings cut the Schiyt 
Kickers on top with 4 points 
(24 goals for). Drillers in 
number 2 spot with 4 points 
(12 goals for), and Ham 
Spankers in third with 4 
points. Sluggards are next 
with 1 point, Cursers follow 
with 1 point, and the 
Cadavers take dead last with 
no points. 

SLOWPITCH 
SOFTBALL 

TOURNAMENT 
APRIL 26th 
9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

10 team maximum 
$40 perteam 

Includes a barbeque and 
t-shirts for winning team 
Register at Recreation 

and A thietic Office 
Deadline April 21st, 1986 

Get Fit for Spring! 
Hol t Pr ice for Ae rob i cs Fitness fo Music Classes. For tfie remainder of ffie 
scf iedule, wf i ich is until M a y 16, a l l staff are e n c o u r a g e d to tal<e a d v a n t a g e 
of our ae rob i c fitness p r o g r a m . There is a class t ime to suit your schedule: 
M o n d a y , W e d n e s d a y , Fr iday 7 a.m. — 7:45 a.m. 
M o n d a y , Tuesday, W e d n e s d a y , Thursday 4:45 p.m. — 5;30 p.m. 
M o n d a y , W e d n e s d a y , Thursday 5:40 p.m. — 6:25 p.m. 

Fee: $22.00 
Register at the Recrea t ion & Ath le t ic Services O f f i ce 9:30 a .m. — 2:30 p.m. 

Canada 
Ihe link, april 2, 1986 Hdye , 



THE LINK 

TO ADVERTISE IN 
THELINK 

OR IN FUTURE 
HANDBOOKS 

CALL 432-8757 
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